# Ligonier Common Council Meeting Monday, November 25, 2019 · Ligonier City Hall 301 South Cavin Street · Ligonier, IN – 7:00 pm

## Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

## Call to order by Mayor Fisel - Common Council Meeting

#### Roll Call

Present: Council President Ken Schuman, Council Members Becky Gray, Kelly Ware, and Julia Bell

Arriving late: Council Member Chris Fought

Mayor Patty Fisel, City Attorney Steve Clouse, and Clerk Treasurer Barb Hawn

#### Minutes from previous meeting of October 28, 2019

Motion to approve: Ken Schuman Second: Julia Bell Vote: All Ayes

#### **New Business**

#### Welcome Sign Agreement

One of the welcome signs for the city will be placed on county easement. An agreement between the Noble County Commissioners and the City of Ligonier was available for approval.

Motion to approve: Ken Schuman

Second: Julia Bell

Vote: All Ayes

#### Resolution 1125-2019 (Census Committee)

A resolution to establish a Complete Count Committee for the 2020 Census in the City of Ligonier was available for approval. This committee is being established to promote and support the decennial Census of 2020 and to take measures to assure an accurate and complete count in the City of Ligonier.

Motion to approve: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought

Vote: All Ayes

# Claim Registers – APV #58420-58642

Motion to approve: Chris Fought

Second: Becky Gray

Vote: All Ayes

#### **Bank Reconciliation for October 2019**

Fund reports and Bank reconciliation were included in the council packet. Members acknowledged receipt and signed the bank reconciliation reports.

# **Comments by Members of Council and Administration**

# Fire Chief Jeremy Weaver

Breakfast with Santa is December 7 at the Fire Station.

## **Street Superintendent Mike Burdette**

Still working on leaf pick up.

#### Water Superintendent Jeff Boyle

- Working on meter changeouts.
- Helping the Wastewater Department get the heat in the garage.

## **WWTP Superintendent Kenny Sprague**

Working on finishing the garage and sludge barn.

#### **Parks Director Travis Brimhall**

- The first stage of the paving projects in the parks have been completed walk path at Kenney Park, drives at Woodlawn Park, parking lot at Jennie Thompson Gardens. The final layer will be put down in the spring.
- The new men's hot tub will be installed tomorrow.
- Good turnout for the turkey shoot about 30 teams.

#### **City Engineer Rick Pharis**

- API is working on the Gerber Street project and will be done this week while Forest River is on shut down.
- API is in town and will start clearing for the trail this week.

# **Council Member Julia Bell**

Thanks to fire department and everyone involved with the truck fire by her house.

#### **Council Member Becky Gray**

Wishing everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving.

# Clerk-Treasurer Barb Hawn

Annual compliance for municipal nepotism policy were distributed to council members for their signatures.

# **Mayor Fisel's Comments**

- Thanks to Susanne for coming and giving more detail on the census committee.
- Wishing everyone a happy and safe Thanksgiving.

# **Adjournment**

Motion to adjourn: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought

Barbara Hawn, Clerk Treasurer

Patricia Fisel, Mayor